Diocesan Offices Clayton House Walker Office Park Blackburn BB1 2QE



Tel (01254) 503404

Dawn Lindley
Langho St Leonards Church of England Primary School
Whalley Road
LANGHO
Blackburn
BB6 8AB

9 December 2024

Dear Dawn and the Langho and Billington St Leonards Church of England Primary School Community

OFSTED

On behalf of the Board of Education for the Diocese of Blackburn, I am delighted to congratulate you on the wonderful outcome of your recent Ofsted inspection, particularly in the area of Personal Development. Your commitment to providing an excellent education rooted in Christian values is evident throughout the report.

Your school's Christian distinctiveness and ethos shine brightly in several key aspects:

- The five 'pupil promises' and four core values that make up the school badge exemplify your commitment to nurturing the whole child, reflecting the Christian principle of holistic development.
- 2. The emphasis on pupils taking good care of each other and ensuring no one is left out demonstrates the Christian values of love and inclusivity.
- 3. Your focus on developing traits such as self-assurance and resilience aligns beautifully with the Christian concept of personal growth and stewardship.
- 4. The opportunities for pupils to serve others in their local and wider community, including supporting a nearby refuge and a school in Uganda, reflect the Christian call to service and global citizenship.

We are particularly impressed by your outstanding achievement in Personal Development. The report highlights several aspects that contribute to this success:

- 1. The character-building activities that help pupils develop self-confidence and prepare them to make positive contributions to society.
- 2. The numerous leadership roles that allow pupils to support others and contribute to the school's improvement, fostering a sense of responsibility and service.

3. The emphasis on understanding and respecting differences, which aligns with Christian teachings on love and acceptance.

Your commitment to nurturing pupils who are "strong in mind, body and spirit" truly embodies the whole child approach to education that is at the heart of Church of England schools.

Congratulations once again on this outstanding achievement. May God continue to bless your efforts as you inspire and equip your pupils to become compassionate, resilient, and well-rounded individuals grounded in Christian values.

Kind Regards

Iain Parks

DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION